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November 8, 2006

The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

Enclosed for the King County Council’s consideration is an ordinance to amend K.C.C. 28.94.235 establishing the basis for revenue sharing associated with transfers to and from other transit agencies.  This amendment is required to reflect the phasing out of Sound Transit's Fare Integration Fund.

Sound Transit's "Sound Move" Plan included a Fare Integration Fund to support regional fare integration.  In 1999, King County Metro, Sound Transit, Pierce Transit, Community Transit and Everett Transit entered into a Regional Fare Agreement that created regional passes valid on all agencies, and provided for a system of interagency cash transfers as a means of encouraging the growing regional transit market.  During the initial phase of regional fare coordination, the local transit agencies, including King County Metro, absorbed the loss of 
one-third of the revenue collected on interagency trips.  Sound Transit's Fare Integration Fund ensured all agencies recovered at least two-thirds of the revenue they would have received had riders received no interagency transfer discounts.  

Approximately three percent of King County Metro’s boardings involve transfers between King County Metro and one of the other agencies in the region.  This amounts to just under 3 million boardings annually.  By comparison, approximately one third of Sound Transit's boardings involve interagency transfers.

In 2003, the Sound Transit Board adopted a motion that set a timetable for phasing out this Fare Integration Fund, as the funding included in Sound Move is depleted.  For King County Metro, the Fare Integration Fund assistance for transfers with Regional Express bus service will be eliminated beginning in 2007.  The Fare Integration Fund assistance for transfers with Sounder will end beginning in 2009, leaving additional funds set aside to support transfers between King County Metro and Sound Transit’s LINK Light Rail for the first two years of 

LINK operations.  This ordinance will result in an estimated $450,000 loss of revenue.  This is reflected in Metro's 2007 proposed budget and fare revenue projection.

Should you have questions or need additional information, please contact Kevin Desmond, General Manager, Metro Transit Division, at 206-684-1619. 

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Ross Baker, Chief of Staff

  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Paul Carlson, Lead Staff, Transportation Committee




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget

Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)

Kevin Desmond, General Manager, Metro Transit Division, DOT


